Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

June 8, 2011 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, June 8, 2011 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 









  1.1
Melanie VanTassel – Food Pantry -  OverSeer of the Public Welfare (OPW), Melanie VanTassel informed the Board that the Town's Food Pantry has been accepted in to the Federal Comodity Program, which will provide around $6K in food a year. OPW VanTassel stated the cases of food that need to be picked up will not fit in her personal vehicle and she is currently suffering from a shoulder injury. Deb Wyman requested that OPW VanTassel contact her husband for use of his truck. OPW VanTassel asked the BOS if the Food Pantry is a private or Town entity. Chair Nickerson replied it is a Town entity and there is no reason why the DPW can not help out, if they have the time to do so. DPW Director Thayer stated he would help when he could and if it helps people, he will do it. 







 
  

  1.2
Ian Raymond – Energy Committee – Mr. Raymond stated he has requested spreadsheets of the Town's quarterly energy usage and some of the billing information has been provided by Curt McGee. DPW Director Thayer noted he is working on the spreadsheets. Mr. Raymond reported that an Energy Technician Grant ($31K) was awarded to the School District and teachers will be trained this summer. 

   



2.0  Board/Committee/Trustee - Appointments





  2.1
Historic District Commission – Linda Salatiello -  Chair Nickerson noted it is the procedure of the Select Board to interview appointees, to see what their needs are and what the BOS could be doing for them. Mrs. Salatiello stated she has been a long time full member and alternate. Mrs. Salatiello informed the Board her knowledge is helpful because she was a Planning Board Secretary for twenty-five years with a Historical Society background as well. Mrs. Salatiello noted the HDC is creating & revising its guidelines to make them more clear and understandable. Mrs. Salatiello stated she recently went to the NH Preservation Alliance, which has lead the HDC to look into changing to a Heritage Commission that would cover the whole Town and assess its assets. Mrs. Salatiello stated the HDC has people who chose to be there and it is a great organization with benefits the Town.    



 


  2.2
Historic District Commission – Abigail Mercer – Mrs. Mercer stated one of the compelling arguments when she was looking for property, was that she loved the center of Town and is enthusiastic of the HDC's work. Mrs. Mercer noted that Liz Merry (HDC Chair) has some great ideas. Mrs. Mercer informed the Board that there are some snow removal signs at the Post Office that are up too high to get down. Steve Ober noted the Historic District signs have been moved back to where they belong. Selectman Ober swore-in Linda Salatiello and Abigail Mercer as HDC members. 


   2.3 Library Trustee, Alternate – Deb Wyman – Mrs. Wyman stated she has been a Library Trustee for two full terms, spent six years as Chair and was part of the Library's Building Committee. Mrs. Wyman informed the Board that she is currently consumed with Girl Scouts but has asked to be an alternate, so Linda can recover from back surgery. Mrs. Wyman stated she would like to see the cupola at the Library repaired. Chair Nickerson stated the Board is looking for someone to fix the cupola but it is rotten and may need to be taken down for repairs. Selectman Ober swore-in Deb Wyman as an alternate to the Library Trustees. 




 

 
 



3.0  Single Stream Recycling (SSR)
 -  Chair Nickerson stated last week the BOS found money in the budget to keep the Transfer Station employees employed. Chair Nickerson stated now that he has heard what people have said and how well they know the operations, the DPW could really use Johnny VanTassel full time because currently his schedule is hectic. Chair Nickerson proposed placing June Plummer in charge of the Transfer Station. Chair Nickerson noted SSR may not make the Town any money but starting now will help with the transition. DPW Director Thayer stated having Johnny VanTassel back would be nice and it would help with the department's continuity. Selectman Ober asked who would operate the backhoe and Director Thayer replied Andre is being trained but he would need 3-4 weeks of intense training. Selectman Ober stated she would like to hear from Johnny VanTassel regarding the capabilities of the Transfer Station staff. Director Thayer provided the BOS with a proposed schedule of operations for the Transfer Station under SSR, which has been discussed with the staff and is their idea. The BOS and Director Thayer briefly discussed purchase of a compactor truck/compactor (not recommended at this time). Selectman Ober noted that she likes the idea of having the Transfer Station open Thursday 9-6, Friday 9-6 & Saturday 7:30 to 5:30 but is concerned with residents holding on to their trash until Thursday. Director Thayer informed the Board he will be surveying people for their input and if the proposed schedule does not work then it can be adjusted. Director Thayer noted someone will have to be there to watch for things that can not be thrown in the recycling. The BOS will meet with John Thayer & Johnny VanTassel next week.     






  
   



   




4.0  Department Update
  







  4.1
Department of Public Works – Director Thayer reported the grader's hose has been fixed and they have started grading Willow Rd., Threshing Mill Rd. and Calef Hill Rd. Chair Nickerson requested a list of roads that the DPW is paving this year and Director Thayer replied he has a list but is waiting for figures from Pike Industries. Director Thayer stated the Board need to figure out a schedule for the work at the Town Beach to be done because the beach was packed today. The BOS will look towards the Fall. Director Thayer noted he has drafted two bid proposals for Huse Bridge and Woodman. Chair Nickerson stated weight specifications need to be addressed.   














5.0  Liz Merry Re: Gates & Bars  – Chair Nickerson stated gates & bars has been discussed and informed Liz Merry that she can have a gate but it can not be locked or posted. Chair Nickerson asked Liz Merry to coordinate with Director Thayer and noted that the Police Department can not fine people. Liz Merry replied people could be fined, if it were mud season with a sign but there is no sign.  










6.0  Building on Class VI Roads -  Chair Nickerson stated the Town's Attorney has commented and changed the Town's form a little bit. Mr. Sarette stated the form says he will need the Board's permission for all general maintenance of the Town's road, which makes sense and will be working with Director Thayer. TA Veloski noted a statement is needed of the road's length, width and potential culverts then the BOS can sign. TA Veloski was asked to have the Town's Attorney draft the statement, to avoid back & forth. The BOS signed Mr. Sarette's Class VI Road form (3 copies). 














 








7.0   Old Business   









  7.1 Bay & Upper Bay Roads – TA Veloski reported the project was bid today and the deadline to submit packages is 6/22 by noon. TA Veloski noted all but one easement has been signed.    









   7.2
Winnipisaukee River Basin Project (WRBP) – TA Veloski informed the Board the vote was 8-2 (in favor) of moving ahead with the project and a Press Release would be issued in a few days. 




 









8.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  8.1
Tax deeded properties – TA Veloski reported AA Jutton and ZEO Ward have been out to check all of the properties, with one more week to make payments. The BOS reviewed a report on the status of each. 
    
     

                                                  8.2 Horizons Engineering – Poplar Road, Shooting Range clean-up – Will conduct the project with the $15K of funds that were set aside to complete it. 


  8.3
American Flags – Pole permit – TA Velsoki provided copies to the BOS.    









    

9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – A Timber Intent form was filed by Jeffrey Winchell for Tax Map 10, Lot 30 and an Abatement form was filed by Mabel & Lawrence Sullivan for Tax Map 10, Lot 12-X and an Abatement form was filed by Stephen Robie for Tax Map 12, Lot 71 and an Abatement form was filed by James & Margaret Duggan for Tax Map 25, Lot 28 and an Abatement form was filed by Daniel Downes for Tax Map 25, Lots 25,26,27 & 30 and an Abatement form was filed by Philip & Ellen Crawford for Tax Map 5, Lot 26.  The BOS approved/signed the above. An Abatement form was filed by Rebecca Beane for Tax Map 10, Lot 46-5 and the BOS denied the request.   














10.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept $30 dollars from John & Mary Earley, $100 dollars from Andy Sanborn's Martial Arts Group and $200 dollars from the Masonic Lodge. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  














11.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 




            10.1 6/01/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, June 1, 2011. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of June 1, 2011 with corrections. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 




            









            











12.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 



















13.0  Correspondence  - The BOS reviewed.  




        



  
 





14.0 Town Administrator’s Report      




                                   
14.1 Sanbornton Rest Area – TA Veloski reported that the rest area is still open and the Senate has put funds back in the budget but they are just not sure which rest areas to fund. 















15.0 Selectman's Reports 








    



16.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm.
















17.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 15, 2011 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices @ 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

6/08/2011

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


